Dear British Council

[Name of Partner] confirms that we (or I in case of individual artist as partner) are happy to be partnering with [Name(s) of Other Partner(s)] in the proposed collaboration of [proposed project name] and apply as a partnership for the Connections Through Culture Grants 2024 for funding.

We/I confirm that 
· We/I have been consulted and agree to being a part of this project 

· We/I have read the application and confirm that the proposal, including roles and responsibilities and budget allocation have been agreed by us, are reasonably balanced, achievable and bring mutual benefit.​ 

· We will carry out our roles and responsibilities as described in the project application and commit to collaborate with the Lead Partner and other partners to deliver the project to a success.

· We understand any change in the partnership, timeline, project focus and/or budget allocation among partners after selection needs to have the prior approval of the British Council. 
​ 
· We understand a contract will be signed by the Lead Partner with the British Council unless otherwise specified. 

· We understand that the Lead Partner will submit to British Council our project progress/completion reports, which we will contribute to regarding our responsibilities according to the set timelines.

· We have read through the British Council Privacy Statement (attached) and consent to my/contact person’s personal data provided through the Lead Partner being processed as described in the Statement

For partner whose residency is in the mainland of China, please tick below:

□ By clicking the tick box, as the representative of the partner in this application, I give my consent to that the British Council and its sub- processor Submittable, can collect, use, transfer and share my personal information I have provided for the above-mentioned Programme according to this Privacy Notice. 
□ By clicking the tick box, as the representative of the partner in this application, I give my consent to that the British Council and its sub-processor Submittable, can transfer and share my personal information I have provided for the above-mentioned Programme out of the borders of China according to this Privacy Notice. 

For partner whose residency in other countries, pls tick below:
[ ] By clicking the tick box, as the representative of the partner in this application, I consent to my personal data being processed as described above. 



Name of Partner:
Representative’s Name & Position if you are an organisation:


Address:

Signature:

Date:

Attachment: Privacy Statement




Privacy Notice 
 
The British Council complies with the China Personal Information Protection Law (PIPL), the UK General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR), and Data Protection laws and regulations in other countries that follow internationally accepted best practice. 
 
The British Council will use the information that you have provided in the application form to communicate with you about your application for Connections Through Culture Grants 2024 and provide you with information about the delivery of this programme, such as participation in mandatory training workshops and in optional networking events. Your application will be entered on a Submittable Form and may be transferred to the USA or other countries for processing under European Commission-approved Standard Contractual Clauses. 
 
We will share your application with an independent panel of jurors who will be arts specialists. To ensure fairness the jurors must disclose any conflict of interest if they have any link to any of the applicants, in which case they will not be able to judge their applications. The British Council will also share information with its monitoring and evaluation partners engaged to conduct research studies to monitor and evaluate outcomes. Please see the Application Toolkit for a more detailed explanation of the assessment, monitoring and evaluation process. 
 
The legal base for processing your information is your consent, which you must indicate by ticking the consent box below. You also have the right to withdraw your consent for personal data processing at any time by contacting us via ctc@britishcouncil.org. If you withdraw your consent your application for Connections Through Culture Grants 2024 cannot be considered further. 
 
You have the right to ask for a copy of the information we hold on you, and the right to ask us to correct any inaccuracies in that information. If you have concerns about how we have used your personal information you also have the right to complain to a privacy regulator. For detailed information about your rights, please refer to the privacy section of our website: www.britishcouncil.org/privacy. We will keep your information for a period of 7 years from the time of collection. 

